NCERA-199
Implementation and Strategies for National Beef Cattle Genetic Evaluation
2008 Meeting Minutes

December 8-10, 2008
Kansas City, Missouri

Chair: 

Jennifer Minick Bormann
Secretary:
Robert L. Weaber

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Bormann at approximately 5:30 PM on Monday, December 8, 2008.

Chairman Bormann briefly reviewed the programmatic schedule for the joint NCERA-199/BIF Genetic Prediction Workshop.  She also reminded the attendees that Dr. Schaefer will be stepping down as AA and that Dr. Hogberg (Iowa State) will serve as the new AA for NCERA-199.  Bormann then cleared the meeting agenda.

Old Business:

Minutes of the 2007 meeting were circulated and reviewed by attendees.  Janice Rumph moved that the minutes be approved as presented. The motion was seconded by Lauren Hyde. The motion to approve the minutes was passed by a voice vote of members present.
No other old business was presented to the meeting floor.
New business:

The requirements for new membership in NCERA-199 were reviewed as several individuals sought to join the group. Three new members, listed below, were nominated and accepted by acclamation.
New members: Matt Spangler, University of Nebraska-Lincoln, Gary Hansen, North Carolina State University, and Denny Crews, Colorado State University.
Chairman Bormann also advised the group that annual activity reports (SAES-422) are due by December 15, 2008. 
Secretary Weaber, was installed as the new Chairman for 2009 and Dr. Janice Rumph (Michigan State) accepted the duties of Secretary for 2009.
Dr. Denny Crews moved for adjournment at 5:45 PM

